“Beneath the Underground”:

The Flight to Freedom and Antebellum Communities in Maryland,

1830 – 1860

Project Narrative: 

Implications of Requested Budgetary Revision

THE REQUESTING REDUCTION OF OUR PROJECT’S budget by approximately one-third can be met best by limiting the field of survey.  As originally submitted, the work plan for years two and three of “Beneath the Underground: the Flight to Freedom and Antebellum Communities in Maryland,” promised to apply its research model to Montgomery, Washington, and Allegany counties.  To meet the new restraints, Montgomery County has been eliminated from consideration.  Revisions notwithstanding, neither the quality of the project’s remaining phases, nor the comparability of those phases’ findings with those of past phases, is compromised.

The project’s overall concept remains unaffected: we will explore the space between efforts of the traditionally understood Underground Railroad – the Northern Underground Railroad – and what we call the Southern Underground Railroad (more general actions of resisting slavery, protecting friends and family on the run, and various means assisting flight).  The basic assumptions of this project -- that slave resistance and flight activity within a slave society like antebellum Maryland, differed greatly from what developed in the free states – also remain.  Maryland’s everyday folk, it seems, willing risked property, personal safety, free status to help slaves escape.  

By reducing the field of study from three Maryland counties to only two, the volume of research product falls correspondingly.  For example, digital imaging of artifact documents, such as advertisements for runaways from county newspapers, will still be done.  The volume, however, will reflect two counties instead of three.  The project’s website will still offer access to artifact documents by individuals and institutions throughout the nation and around the world.  

Generally, while mindful of the reduction of output volume, we are confident that the expected results of our project are also unaffected by the revisions in scope.  We still expect to uncover new case studies of individuals who ran (successfully and unsuccessfully), who assisted others (or attempted to assist others), or who were connected to the Underground Railroad, slave flight, and the hysteria created thereby.  We also still expect to plot population tracts of enslaved and free blacks for subject counties revealing proximities to each other as well as proximities to landscape features, public works instillations, and transportation systems traditionally associated with Underground Railroad activity.  Lastly, the possibility still exists that our project will render a clearer, more specific grasp of actual flight patterns or routes.
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